Question for written answer E-000013/2021
to the Commission
Rule 138
Sophia in  't Veld (Renew)
Subject:	Algorithms used for anti-choice agenda?
In an interview in NRC Handelsblad, medical doctor and pro-choice activist Rebecca Gomperts notes that since May 2020 (private) pro-choice websites are more difficult to find with the Google search engine. It may be the consequence of governments requesting to prioritise official government health information sources as part of the drive against COVID-19 disinformation. It may also be a pretext to push an anti-choice agenda[footnoteRef:0]. Some governments have indeed used the pandemic to limit access to abortion services. [0:  	https://www.nrc.nl/nieuws/2020/12/16/abortusactivist-rebecca-gomperts-nederland-is-niet-zo-progressief-als-het-denkt-dat-het-is-a4024065 (https://www.nrc.nl/nieuws/2020/12/16/abortusactivist-rebecca-gomperts-nederland-is-niet-zo-progressief-als-het-denkt-dat-het-is-a4024065)] 

Against this background,
1.	Will the Commission investigate if Google and other tech platforms are making information about sexual and reproductive health and rights (SRHR), including abortion, more difficult to find as a result of the campaign against disinformation and at the request of governments?
2.	Does the Commission consider limiting access to SRHR information, for example through algorithms or censorship, a legitimate part of the campaign against disinformation, and if not, how will the Commission ensure continued access to such information?
3.	Does the Commission agree that national abortion legislation cannot limit or obstruct access to information on SRHR and abortion, as they are protected by freedom of expression and freedom of conscience?
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